STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD RESOLUTION NO. 73-51

AUTHORIZING CONTRACT FOR THE CONTINUED OPERATION OF SAN MARCOS TRAINING CENTER

WHEREAS:

- 1. The Environmental Protection Agency has been financing the operation of the San Marcos Training Center since inception of the program.
- 2. The current contract with EPA will terminate on December 15, 1973.
- 3. Negotiations are underway with EPA for a new contract to extend through June 30, 1974.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the State Board authorizes the Executive Officer, or any person delegated by the Executive Officer, to execute the contract on behalf of the Board with EPA for the continued operation of the San Marcos Training Center in a negotiated amount of approximately \$55,000 to be funded by EPA.

CERTIFICATION

The undersigned, Executive Officer of the State Water Resources Control Board, does hereby certify that the foregoing is a full, true and correct copy of a resolution duly and regularly adopted at a meeting of the State Water Resources Control Board held on December 6, 1973.

Bill B. Dendy
Executive Officer